
Joseph R. Masson
481 Pleasant Valley Parkway

Providence, RI 02908

October 3,1996

Mrs. Evelyn Fargnoh
24 Leslie Drive
Providence, RI 02908

Dear Evelyn:

Thank you for the opportunity to be a member of the special commission to study
the financial side of the Providence School Department

I became totally involved by attending all scheduled meetings in addition to two
grand meetings held at City Hall. In addition, I did extensive research on my own to be
more knowledgeable about the subject.

It became apparent that there was little that I could contribute to these meetings.
Therefore, I regret to inform you that I no longer wish to serve on this commission.

Sincerely,
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